Minutes of an advisory Committee of Lamphey Community Council held on 18 September 2018.
Present.
Ms Vince (Chair),Mr Parfitt, Mr Skeels and Mr Tunstall.



Mr T Jones

PCNPA.
.



Mrs S Davies

Govan Davies Estates.




Mrs L Clark

FESCA.




Mr W Reynolds
FERN.




Miss R Morris

FEDRHA.




Mrs J Usoro
In Attendance.
Mr Lewis
Clerk/Treasurer.
Apologies.
No apology for absence was received.
Declaration
There was no declaration of interest.
Of Interest 

 
Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 8 May 2018 had been circulated.


Resolved. The minutes be signed as a correct record of the 


proceedings.
1. Report from FERN.  Mr Reynolds stated that there was very little to report on except for jet skis and parking on the beach.
2. Report from FESCA.  Mrs Clark reported that a Village Social was held at the

Long House on 19 May 2018 which was well attended and a craft fair/fun dog day

 was held on 5 August 2018. FESCA is looking into the possibility or replacing the 

benches on Trewent Hill. PCC are looking into a corporate response to the matter of 

providing water taps. The matter of anti social behaviour on the Burrows was referred
 to PCNPA and since an unsatisfactory reply was received  a further letter has been
 sent. Mr Wayne Jarrett station Manager from Mid and West Wales Fire Authority is

 attending their next meeting scheduled for 3 October 2018 regarding a fire hazzard

 issue. A complaint regarding signage at the beach has been passed to PCNPA. The

 matter of the lack of drop kerbs on the pavement on Trewent Hill was also discussed

 and the matter was referred to the next Lamphey Community Council meeting.
3. Report from PCNPA. Mr Jones stated that no signs will be erected regarding rock falls. A fire hazard referred to them by FESCA has resulted in a Station Manager attending the next FESCA meeting. Mr Chris Taylor has been appointed to replace Hayden. The Japanese knotweed at the east end will be sprayed next Monday. The path network has just had a second cut and a new kissing gate has been installed at the top end of the path from Portclew to Westhill Farm. £11K of board walk material has been received courtesy of a grant from WAG and wardens will make a start on installing this soon. This autumn a flail cut of 50% of the re-opened glades and some of the woodland edges will be pushed back. 2 TPO applications have been received and no progress has been made on the illegal cutting down of trees in Grotto Lane. 
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There is a  proposal to tarmac the PCNPA section of Blue Bell Lane. In November the Annual Risk Assessment and infrastructure check will be carried out. The big blue P on the pavement opposite the car park has gone missing and PCC have been chased to replace, The PCNPA boundary beside Trewent Hill has been outlined. The next internal meeting regarding the LNR management plan is taking place on 5 October 2018.
4. Any reports from other organisations represented on this committee.  There were no reports.

5.  To receive feedback on items reported to Lamphey Community Council from the last advisory committee meeting.
A)  Jet Skis too close to the bay. The Chair reported that an application had be made for funding for installing buoys in the bay to segregate these from other bay users. There has also been an application made on providing a security firm to patrol Freshwater East working out of the Long House. 

B) Water testing of the stream. A reply has been received from Resources Wales asking for more information.

Resolved,  This be forwarded to FESCA to investigate.
C) Benches on Trewent Hill. This has already been covered in the FESCA report.
D) To appoint an additional resident to the Committee. An advert was placed but no response received.

6. Freshwater East matters:-

A)  Provision of a water filling point on the outside of the beach toilet block. This has been covered in the FESCA report.
c)  Provision of more prominent signage for falling rocks at the southern end 

of the beach. This was covered in the PCNPA report.
C)  Car parking on the beach and slipway drop off point. The matter of safety and the lack of clear signage at this location was discussed.

Resolved.  PCNPA investigate if there is a safer route to the beach for pedestrians.
D) Lack of drop kerbs on Trewent Hill. This matter was covered in the FESCA report.
E) Other Freshwater East matters. There were none.

7. Items to report back to Lamphey Community Council. Items 5b and 6d be agenda items for the next Lamphey Community Council meeting.
.
8. Next Meeting.
4. The date of the next meeting has yet to be confirmed.


The meeting ended at 8.35pm..
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